

Executive Memorandum No. 45

Process for Requesting Authority to Dispense, Sell and Consume Alcoholic Liquor at University Athletic Events in Accordance with RP-6.4.1

The following process shall be used for requesting authorization for the dispensing, sale, and consumption of alcoholic liquor at University athletic events pursuant to RP-6.4.1:

- 1. The cognizant Chancellor shall submit a request for authorization in writing to the President. Such request shall include: (i) the venue(s) affected, (ii) the types of athletic event(s) included, and (iii) the proposed commencement date for alcoholic liquor sales.
- 2. If the President is in agreement with such request, the request will be considered at the next Business and Finance Committee meeting.
- 3. The Business and Finance Committee may choose to move the request to the full Board of Regents for review.

No alcoholic liquor shall be dispensed, sold, or consumed at University athletic events unless approved by the Board of Regents.

This Executive Memorandum No. 45 shall apply prospectively and shall not apply to any venue that, as of the date below, has previously allowed for the dispensing, sale, and consumption of alcoholic liquor at University athletic events. The dispensing, sale, and consumption of alcoholic liquor at University athletic events in such venues shall be deemed approved.

Dated this 28th day of February, 2022.

Ted Carter, President

Reference: February 28, 2022